
 
 
 
 
 
From:  Lifewater Elders                         1/27/2025 
To:  Lifewater Church Family 
 
 
 
 
Dear Family,                                                                                                                             
  
In September 2024, the Lifewater elders learned of unacceptable conduct by Andy Durbin 
committed over fourteen years ago.  While serving as a Pastor at another church, he spiritually 
and sexually abused someone under his care.  Once the details of this conduct emerged, the 
Lifewater elders terminated Andy from the Lifewater Church staff. 
  
Since disclosing this information to our church family in October 2024, no claims of misconduct 
have been made against Andy while he was on staff at Lifewater Church.  We want to ensure that 
if anyone wants to report any inappropriate behavior, a safe and anonymous pathway is 
available.  Any disclosure will be handled appropriately and confidentially through the following 
link. Anonymous Disclosure 
  
Lifewater Church condemns all forms of clergy abuse and strives to be a place of healing.  We 
are working to improve our training, our policies and procedures, and our hiring practices to 
ensure we have a safe, protected environment for our church family and visitors.  
  
                                                                                                                                       
 
 

 Sincerely, 
 
                                                                                                                                       Lifewater Church Elder Team: 
                                                                                                                                       Matt Lewis, Don Fuller, 
                                                                                                                                       David Hall, Tony Streetman, 
                                                                                                                                       Mike Pierce, Matt Hahn, 
                                                                                                                                       Gary Crain 
 

mailto:TracyLear@clintdaviscounseling.com?subject=Lifewater%20Church%20Anonymous%20Disclosure

